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Comité de Liaison Européen de la Distribution Indépendante de Pièces de Rechange et Equipements pour Automobiles    

European Committee of Automotive Aftermarket Distributors
For the attention of 

Mr. Richard Atherton

Mr Malcolm Rixon

- Autodata Limited - 

Brussels, 10th March 2003

Dear Mr Atherton,

Dear Mr Rixon,

Referring to your complaint letters, CLEDIPA would like to reiterate that the circulation of the VIVID brief was an ‘accident’, which of course should not have happened because of the offence it caused. 

As already pointed out in our explanatory mail of February 27th, we would like to underline again that neither Günther Freund nor CLEDIPA share in any way the defamatory statements of the VIVID document and that they do not reflect in any way our position - on the contrary, we think that it represents an untenable and intolerable misinformation. 

During the discussions in the SC2 working group on 9th January 2003 and in the context of the question which technical information must generally be taken into account during a future standardisation, VIVID had been mentioned - in a neutral way - as an example for an independent publisher. As a follow-up of this technical experts meeting, the participants wished to receive some written documents from those who had made presentations and contributions. Therefore, Günther Freund asked VIVID for some information. Once the information was received with delay, he forwarded it - unfortunately too rashly and without further countercheck - to John Chelsom, who mistook it for an official contribution to the discussion in the SC2 group. It was never meant to become an official SC-document. The mistake was that Günther Freund did not check the contents, not suspecting the VIVID brief of containing such kind of misinformation. 

The circulation of the VIVID brief was certainly not done with the intent to discredit a member of the OASIS technical committee, but it was due to thoughtlessness and the result of an unfortunate enchainment of mishaps. 

Once again, we would like to apologize for this incident and for the offence it caused. We are certain that all the members of the SC have enough competence and expertise to judge and correctly classify this kind of slanderous contents.

We hope that we can nevertheless continue our good and fruitful cooperation initiated in the framework of the OASIS technical committee so that our common goal, i.e. to create and implement as soon as possible a standardisation for the research of technical information, can be pursued. 

Yours sincerely,

Sylvia Gotzen

Secretary general
CLEDIPA
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